
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency will continue to oversee the sampling of dioxane in the groundwater near the Industrial 
Excess Landfill Superfund site. Starting the week of December 12th, crews will be in your neighborhood to collect groundwater 
samples along Islandview NW, Leafland St. NW, Timberlake NW, and Moonglo St. Workers will use large drilling equipment at the 
sampling locations within the right-of-way and street access may be temporarily controlled in these areas while work is ongoing. 
Work will occur between 8am - 5pm, Monday through Friday, for up to two weeks. This schedule may change to adjust to inclement 
weather. Crews will make all efforts to minimize disturbances in the area as much as possible. This investigation is being conducted to 
determine the size of the dioxane plume at the site and if any further cleanup actions are necessary.

If you have a private well on your property and it has not been sampled yet, please contact U.S. EPA to discuss well use and the 
need for potential sampling. Please note, U.S. EPA representatives will always identify themselves when requesting access to 
your property to conduct sampling. The agency is aware of sampling requests being made by parties not associated with U.S. EPA, 
Ohio EPA, the local health departments, or Bridgestone Americas, Inc. These sampling requests are not affiliated with the on-going 
response actions and are not endorsed or approved by U.S. EPA.  

If you have any further questions, please contact: 

Rob Thompson
Remedial Project Manager
312-353-9078
thompson.robert@epa.gov

For more information, visit: www.epa.gov/superfund/industrial-excess-landfill
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